                                            NCCSD Meeting Minutes

                                                 December 16, 2010

Present:

Alicia Key- President

Dan McDonald -Vice president

Robbie Endris- Past President

John Bernhart -Treasurer

Sharon Santilli- Secretary

Jerry Joy -Region 1

Alisha Griffin- Region 2

Pam Lowry-Region 5

Gary Dart -Region 6

Pauline Rutherford for Carol Eaton -Region 7

Brenda Lyttle- Region 8

Louise Bush -Region 9

Jean Fogarty Region 10

The meeting was called to order by President Alicia Key at 3:30 PM. The first order of business was approval of the November 18, 2010 minutes. Sharon Santilli moved the minutes be approved as submitted. John seconded the motion. Amendments were made and the motion passed with a unanimous vote. Sharon will make the amendments and redistribute the approved minutes.

John Bernhart gave the treasurers’ report. He reported there is currently $65,137.32 in the account. Since last month we incurred a $45.00 monthly expense to Chase Payment-tech to keep the credit card account open. We received $2.11 in interest on our savings account. We still have two outstanding bills.  OCSE still owes $700.00 in payment for registrations and $5,0000 from ERICSA as their portion of the payment for the Lewyn Group Study and Report. Brenda Lyttle made a motion to approve the Treasurer’s report. It was seconded by Jean Fogerty and it passed with a unanimous vote.

John Bernhart reported on the results of the survey he conducted on the

Intergovernmental Regulations. He received 33 responses. 22-7, in favor

of postponing the implementation of the regulations. There were

significant concerns expressed in addition to the credit bureau

reporting. Jean Fogarty indicated there was a Region 10 conference call

with David Johnson and he indicated that the OCSE has gone as far as

they can go in assisting. Jean expressed concerns about the

implementation of the new case closure codes needed, transmission of

information on CSNER without updating of CSNET, UIFSA changes including

but not limited to: DCO time frames, tax offset double

reporting, arrears reconciliation. The State Plan amendment is due in March and it would be a great relief to have additional time to implement the changes, including the necessary programming. Region 8 expressed similar concerns.

Alisha Griffin indicated that Vicki said if there are real issues with implementation why hadn’t she heard this from more states. Vicki indicated if she heard of more concerns,  OCSE may be able to change the implementation date as they did with the medical regulations and safeguarding requirements. Alisha replied that quite frankly it fell off the radar screen with many IV-D Directors. That may be the case but John said he submitted 12 pages of comments, which included support for the NPRM language that Credit Reporting be the responsibility of the initiating state. There is also concern that if we implement the regulations, more changes will become necessary with UIFSA amendments and the work may be duplicative. It is an unfunded mandate. Many states may be requesting a waiver for compliance. 

Alicia Key then asked what the appropriate mechanism was for voicing our concerns: a letter to OCSE, a resolution, or a phone call. After much discussion it was agreed that per the by- laws, the Executive Committee can vote with a 2/3 majority to send a letter to OCSE. Per Robbie and Brenda it has been done in the past. It was also agreed that an informal phone call from Alicia preceding the letter, advising Vicki of the results of the survey is appropriate. John agreed to send the survey to those states that have not yet responded. Jean Fogarty then moved to send a letter to OCSE requesting the delay of implementation of the inter-governmental regulations and allowing states to submit additional comments. It was seconded by John Bernhart. The motion passed with a unanimous vote. Alicia will prepare the letter and disseminate for comment.

Gary Dart then asked whether the National Strategic Plan containing provisions about allowable activities or bubble chart has been approved. Many states have received a letter from OCSE asking support for the allowable activities. But the plan has not yet cleared the official hurdles. It is still under review by OGC. Vicki had indicated it might be cleared by the end of this month. For a state to agree to endorse the allowable activities in a formal letter really means nothing without the funding to support the activities per Robbie. The budget reality is it probably will not happen.

Jean Fogarty provided the TANF Reauthorization Committee Report for Kandace.

She indicated there was a call the day before.. The Allowable Activities

subcommittee had not yet had an opportunity to meet. The Improvements to

Core Mission subcommittee had met on two occasions and had developed a

chart with a bout 20 topics. The Funding subcommittee chaired by Marilyn

Stephan also prepared a memo on a block grant strategy. Marilyn is also working on a

defra memo, birth expense memo, and $25.00 fee memo. It is unlikely there will

be consensus on the latter. The Distribution subcommittee met and is

really promoting maximum flexibility for states in consideration of

state budgets. Many states use retained recoveries for their operating

budget so there will be a severe impact if a requirement of 100% pass

through is implemented. The subcommittee is considering sending out a

survey to the directors to determine how many states rely on retained

recoveries to run their programs. Jean reported that the plan is for the

full committee to meet on  January 5th, 12th, and the 19th  and then present

to results of the committee work to the Directors at the NCCSD Sunday meeting at the Mid Year Policy Forum.

Jean then questioned how our group fits into the OCSE incentive Committee and the NCSEA TANF Reauthorization Committee chaired by Sharon Santilli. Alicia explained that NCSEA recommendations will differ from NCCSD recommendations in that NCCSD recommendations will be reached by consensus. NCCSD will not be sharing all information discussed in the subcommittees, only those items where NCCSD reached consensus on will be offered at the NCSEA roundtable discussion on Wednesday. The OCSE incentive committee is separate and distinct and will be meeting after the Policy Forum.

Pauline Rutherford reported on behalf of Carol Eaton on the Cost Savings Committee. She indicated an email was sent to all IV-D directors asking for a list of forms they would like to see eliminated. They are in eth process of categorizing the forms. The will meet in mid January.

Alisha Griffin had nothing to report at this time on the Medical Support Committee. 

Alicia gave the Presidents Report. 

· Jeff was not on the call to report on the NCCSD website. 

· She did not have a monthly call with Vicki.

There was no other old business. 

New Business:

Gary Dart reported that all the hotel rooms at the designated hotel for the NCSEA Mid Year were booked. At this time there were no overflow hotels reserved. Those that may have travel approval would not be able to attend because the other hotels in the area were more expensive and not subject to conference rates. An email will be sent to NCSEA about this issue

A motion was made by Brenda Lyttle to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Robbie Endris. Alicia wished everyone Happy Holidays and the meeting was adjourned at 4:45 PM.

 The next meeting will be held on January 20th at 3:30 EST.

Respectfully Submitted,

Sharon A, Santilli, Esquire

NCCSD Secretary

